
May 23, 2022 

Mr. Craig Nakamoto 
Executive Director 
Hawaii Community Development Authority 
547 Queen Street  
Honolulu, HI 96813  

RE: Victoria Ward, Limited Public Facilities Agreement for Land Block 2, Project 4 
Kalae (KAK 22-024) 

Dear Mr. Nakamoto: 

This Public Facilities Agreement for Land Block 2, Project 4 is being submitted by Victoria 
Ward, Limited ("VWL") in conjunction with the planned development permit application to the 
Hawaii Community Development Authority ("HCDA") for Land Block 2, Project 4 (“Kalae”), 
consisting of approximately 536,031 square feet of new floor area, including approximately 
533,887 square feet of residential floor area and 2,144 square feet of commercial floor area.  This 
Public Facilities Agreement is made pursuant to the Ward Neighborhood Master Plan ("Ward 
MP") approved by HCDA on January 14, 2009 under Hawaii Administrative Rules ("HAR") Title 15, 
Chapter 22 ("Vested Rules"), and pursuant to the Master Plan Development Agreement for the 
Ward Neighborhood Master Plan ("Development Agreement") executed on December 30, 2010.  

Including the following public facilities dedication for Land Block 2, Project 4, as well as 
other public facilities credits and dedications in Ward Village to date, VWL will generate public 
facilities credits in conjunction with the Ward MP, which will be sufficient to meet the public 
facilities requirement for Land Block 2, Project 4, and will leave a remaining balance (after 
pending public facilities dedications) of 173,311 square feet. 

Pursuant to the Vested Rules, HAR § 15-22-73(d)(1), the public facilities dedication 
requirement for the development’s commercial floor area is three percent (3%) of the total 
proposed commercial floor area; therefore, the development’s proposed commercial floor area of 
approximately 2,144 square feet triggers a public facilities dedication requirement of 64 square 
feet (2,144 square feet x .03).  Pursuant to the Vested Rules, HAR § 15-22-73(d)(2), the public 
facilities dedication requirement for the development’s residential floor area is four percent (4%) 
of the total proposed residential floor area; therefore, the development’s proposed residential 
floor area of approximately 533,887 square feet triggers a public facilities dedication requirement 
of 21,356 square feet (646,660 square feet x .04).  Accordingly, the total public facilities 
dedication requirement for the development, or a cash-in-lieu payment, is as follows:  

Public Facilities Requirement: 21,420 square feet 

The following table summarizes the foregoing and the calculation of the public facilities 
dedication balance to date:
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The numbers noted herein are based upon approximations of square footage and may 
change once development plans are further defined.  VWL reserves the right to revise any of the 
approximations utilized above, which shall be reflected in a written amendment to this unilateral 
public facilities agreement.  

 
Very Truly Yours,  
VICTORIA WARD, LIMITED  
 
 
                                                                  
Authorized Signatory 


